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MEMORANDUM


To: File No. S7-11-08 
  Release No. 33-8924 

From: Christy Romero 

Re: Conference call with Interactive Data Firms 

Date: September 3, 2008 

On August 12, 2008, Chairman Christopher Cox, Senior Adviser Paul Wilkinson and 
Counsel Christy Romero participated in a telephone call with Philip Moyer, CEO of 
EDGAROnline, 122 E. 42nd Street, Suite 2400, New York, NY 10168, and Andrew 
Neblett, CEO of EDGARfilings, 3900 Essex, Suite 900, Houston TX 77027.  Mssrs. 
Moyer and Neblett both submitted formal comments on the Commission’s proposed rule 
on the use of interactive data for company disclosure.  The call centered on data tagging 
and the Commission’s 21st Century Disclosure Initiative and solicited information on the 
needs and concerns of customers and investors related to interactive data.  Mssrs. Moyer 
and Neblett both stated that significant numbers of their customers have successfully 
tagged their financial statements but have not submitted them to the SEC’s Voluntary 
Filing Program and that companies will be able to comply with the rule as proposed.   


